
 
 

HEALTH EDUCATION ADVISORY BOARD 
ACTION LETTER 

 

Thursday, February 23, 2017 
I. Call meeting to order 

The Health Education Advisory Board (HEAB) meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. by Dr. 
Steve Salanski in the Administration Board Room at John Knox Village.  

 

Members Present  
Dr. Edwin Kraemer 
Dr. Steve Salanski  
Lori Rodgers 
Rhonda Canning 
Judy Schmoeger 
Rodney McBride 
Monica Meeks 
Sara Walz 
Karna Stuchlik 
Katie Murphy 

Guest 
Brad Dirks 
 
Staff 
Jack Feldman 
Colene Roberts 
 

 

II. Public comments 
There were no public comments.   Dr. Kraemer introduced new Board member, Rhonda Canning 
with ReDiscover.  She previously worked at St. Luke’s on the Plaza.  Board members introduced 
themselves. 

 
III. Approval of January 26, 2017 meeting summary 
 The summary was approved with no changes. 
 
IV. Review of Hands Only CPR training event 
 Dr. Salanski thanked City staff for their work.  The event was full; all 180 slots were taken.  Plus, 

there was a waiting list.  There are no t-shirts left.  Ms. Murphy said that there were several 
inquiries about infant and child CPR training.  There was also a lot of interest in AED training.  
Dr. Salanski speculated that the grant funds have probably been used up but he will confirm 
that after receiving all invoice totals from the City.  Dr. Salanski asked if the Board would like to 
go after another grant to hold more events in the future.  Ms. Stuchlik suggested looking for 
corporate sponsorship if grant funds are not available.  Board members agreed to pursue future 
events.  There was also some interest in offering other kinds of training.  Dr. Salanski will work 
on another grant application. 

 
V. Distracted Driving Stakeholder Education meeting  
 Dr. Salanski said that some emails have been exchanged but they are still working to get a group 

together. 
 
VI. Update on Marijuana Legislation Response Task Force 
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 Dr. Salanski said that there has been some difficulty in scheduling a meeting but it should be set 
soon.  Ms. Schmoeger is interested in joining the Task Force. 

 
VII. Presentation on Eating Disorders 
 Dr. Kraemer introduced Brad Dirks, Program Director with McCallum Place.  Mr. Dirks gave an 

overview of McCallum Place.  They provide partial hospitalization.  They have 10-hour day and 
6-hour day programs seven days per week.  They also offer intensive out-patient programs.  
Patients must be medically stable to enter the program.  Evaluations are done to look for 
diagnostic criteria and identify the disorder.  Mr. Dirks provided printed information.  McCallum 
Place has three locations:  St. Louis, Columbia and Kansas City.  The Kansas City location is in 
Overland Park at the Menorah Medical Center campus.  Mr. Dirks said that they often provide 
speakers on eating disorders and would be happy to put together something on a specific topic 
like recognition and treatment. 

 
VIII. Future continuing education topics 
 Ms. Meeks will confirm with a speaker on trauma informed care for March.  Dr. Kraemer 

suggested targeting gun safety for the April meeting.  Mr. Feldman will check on speakers. 
 
IX.  Media articles 
 Board members expressed their appreciation for February’s article on the tenth anniversary of 

the Clean Indoor Air Act.  Dr. Kraemer will coordinate with Mr. Dirks for an article on eating 
disorders for March.  Dr. Kraemer provided a list of observances in April and May.  Ms. Walz 
offered to work on a topic and author for National Public Health Week in April.  Ms. Rodgers 
offered to provide an article on Stroke Awareness for May. 

 
X. HEAB Facebook page update 
 Ms. Stuchlik said that posts surrounding the CPR event had good dispersion.  She provides links 

to the Board’s articles after they are put online by the newspapers. 
 
XI. City Council presentation 
 Mr. Feldman said that the March agendas are pretty full.  He will follow up.  The Board will be 

giving the City Council an overview of the community health assessment results, the program 
devised from those results, and recent Board activities. 

 
XII. Roundtable 
 Ms. Walz said that Jackson County is working on another community health assessment. 
 Ms. Rodgers stated that St. Luke’s East has a permanent drug take back box near the ER. 
 Dr. Salanski said there are two bills of interest in the Missouri Legislature on prescription drug 

monitoring.  One bill creates a program similar to those in other states and is supported by the 
Medical Society.  The other bill is being pushed very strongly but it does not include enough 
information, only a “red light/green light” system that could add delays for medication.   

 Ms. Meeks stated that LS CARES has signed a resolution in support of a prescription drug 
monitoring program. 

 Dr. Kraemer said that there will be an open house meeting series on the Rock Island Pedestrian 
and Bike Path.  A meeting will be held in Lee’s Summit at Longview Community College on Mar. 
8, from 5:30 to 7:00 p.m. 
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 Ms. Meeks provided a list of bills and their status in the Missouri Legislature, regarding:  alcohol, 
distracted driving, marijuana, mental health, tobacco, and prescription drugs.  She also shared 
copies of the February Shape Up newsletter. 

 
X. Adjournment – 8:04 p.m. 
 

 
MISSION STATEMENT: 

In collaboration with the City of Lee’s Summit we will promote and advocate personal and community health by assessing 
health issues and resources, educating the public and appropriate government agencies, developing plans to address 
health issues, encouraging public/private partnerships and evaluating our outcomes. 


